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RESPECTFUL LEARNING ENVIRONMENT – CURRICULUM POLICY 
 
 
 
The Board is committed to providing a safe and respectful learning environment and to 
providing an education that respects all students and families. 

 
It is the professional responsibility of the teacher to follow the Board-adopted curriculum, which 
is designed to meet Minnesota state standards. 

 
Political, religious, social, or economic issues may become contentious in a learning 
environment in which conflicting views are held by a broad segment of people in our schools, 
our community, and the nation. 

 
It is not the District’s role to take positions on these issues. Teachers and educational support 
staff shall not attempt in the course of their professional duties to persuade students to adopt or 
reject any particular viewpoint with respect to these issues. 

 

Curricular discussions of such issues shall be appropriate to the maturity and developmental 
level of students; be of significance to course content; and be presented in an impartial, 
balanced and objective manner, allowing respectful exchange of varying points of view. 
Lessons shall be designed to help students think critically and develop decision-making skills 
and techniques for examining and understanding differing opinions. 

 
In the course of discussions of such issues, district staff shall affirm the dignity and self-worth of 
all students, regardless of their race, color, creed, religion, national origin, sex/gender, marital 
status, disability, familial status, status with regard to public assistance, sexual orientation, age, 
family care leave status or veteran status. 
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